
Webmasters Report 2022
• This year I used an online form connected with a new gmail address 

in hopes of providing more reliable connections for our registrants. I 

hope that this has made it easier for you to register with us.

• During the 2021 annual meeting we had up to 95 connections active in 

three countries and ten states with 120-130 individuals listening in. 

Video copies of those sessions are still available on our web pages.

• Over the last year we have had 181,000 web pages viewed with over 

260,000 files accessed! Granted, much of that may be due to robots, 

but even robots supply information about us to their viewers.



• Fellesraad has purchased a copy of “Zoom Pro” for a 2nd year 

which allows us to run meetings of up to one hundred 

participants for as long as 24 hours per session. It is possible to 

run multiple sessions concurrently using different hosts. During 

the past year several Lags have used our copy for their officers’ 

meetings and other lag activities.

• If your lag would like to use our Zoom copy for your meetings or 

other activities, please contact me about scheduling time. I will 

setup your connection and assign a Host from your group to run 

your meeting. We have found that this can provide efficient, 

meaningful participation for our own officers’ meetings without 

the costs and concerns of travel or weather for our members.



• Please look over your information on the Fellesraad Lag 

Information pages. We want you to have the most current 

information presented there. Report any changes to me so I can 

get them entered for you.

• Also look at your data on the latest copy of ”Explore Your 

Norwegian Roots” found under the Documents tab of our web 

page. We hope to publish this again soon so that it can be sent 

out to Libraries, Norwegian organizations and Lags as needed.


